
Pollution Control Board Grants Motion to Withdraw a Rulemaking Proposal to 
Amend Nitrogen Oxides Emissions Regulations 

On September 16, 2010, the Illinois Pollution Control Board granted the Illinois 
Environmental Protection Agency’s (IEPA) motion to withdraw the rulemaking proposal 
docketed as NOx Trading Program: Amendments to 35 Ill. Adm. Code Part 217 (R06-
22). Originally filed on January 19, 2006, the proposal would have amended the 
regulations governing Nitrogen Oxide (NOx) emissions found at 35 Ill. Adm. Code Part 
217, Subparts A, T, U, and W. 

On August 19, 2010, the IEPA filed a motion to withdraw the proposal and close docket. 
The IEPA reported that the proposed amendments “are now moot because the USEPA is 
no longer administering the NOx SIP Call program” and that “[a]ny amendments to the 
NOx SIP Call Program are, therefore, unnecessary and not federally approvable.” In 
addition to granting IEPA’s motion to withdraw, the Board’s order also denied two 
pending motions as moot. 

Opinions and orders of the Board, hearing transcripts, and other documents in rulemaking 
records are posted on the Board’s Website and may be downloaded from the Web 
without charge. Hard copies may be obtained for $.75 per page from the Clerk’s office at 
312-814-3629, or by writing to the Clerk’s office: 

Clerk of the Board 
Illinois Pollution Control Board 

James R. Thompson Center 
100 West Randolph Street 

Suite 11-500 
Chicago, Illinois 60601 

For more information contact Tim Fox at 312-814-6085 or email at foxt@ipcb.state.il.us. 


